

714 S.W. Jackson St., Suite 300 Topeka, KS 66603

Phone: (785) 296-3317 Fax: (785) 296-0014 kdocpub@doc.ks.gov doc.ks.gov

Joe Norwood, Secretary

Sam Brownback, Governor

June 14, 2016

Glenda Martens 18th Judicial District 700 S. Hydraulic Wichita, KS 67211

Re:

State Fiscal Year 2017 Juvenile Justice Comprehensive Plan, Funding Request for July 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016

Dear Ms. Martens:

The Kansas Department of Corrections, Division of Juvenile Services, has completed a review of your Administrative County's application for funding for the first half of state fiscal year 2017 (FY17). This correspondence serves as approval of the grant and included with this correspondence is the signed Conditions of Grant.

This approval is a continuation of the district's FY2016 Graduated Sanctions and Prevention block grant, and may only be expended during the period of July 1, 2016 through December 31, 2016 for services pursuant to K.S.A. 75-7038 through 75-7053. Mr. Suhaib Ali has sent, to your email account, the budget workbook reflecting your approved programs and budget. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact, Suhaib at suhaib.ali@doc.ks.gov or 785-296-5699 for assistance.

In approving this funding, KDOC-JS would also like to thank you for your contributions to this process. The input of Administrative Contacts across Kansas was vital to developing this process for funding of local juvenile justice systems during the phased implementation specified by Senate Bill 367. We look forward to your continued contributions this fall when applications for funding in the second half of FY17 will be available to counties.

Sincerely.

Joe Morwood

Secretary of Corrections

Cc:

Richard Ranzau, BOCC Jim Howell, JCAB Chair